January 2025

Dear Friends and Fasthful Supporters,

As we begin the new year, we rejoice greatly over the mercies and kindness of our Lord God
in our lives and over His work. Beginning our year in fellowship and communion with the
believers, a week long workshop on music, modesty and evangelism, a week long revival,
and the celebration of our 15th church anniversary kept us busy and praising God for His
goodness.

On December 31 we hosted the young people at our house and enjoyed games and
fellowship as the new year came in. The blessing of God is that He has knit our hearts
together in love and the young adults and older teens love their church and their pastor and
his wife, they enjoy spending time with us, the Lerisse kids are always up for a party and
this communion gives many opportunities to speak truth into their lives as we play and eat
together.

Evangelist Paul Crow, Pastor and Mrs. Allen Johnson, and Missionary Eduardo Miguel
taught for a week on music, modesty, and evangelism. Twenty pastors and their wives
participated during that week and in the evening we were challenged during a week long
revival to give our lives to the Lord. to love what He loves, and to preach the gospel to every
creature! So many of our people worked hard hosting visiting pastors, transportation,
cooking, decorating, and other behind the scenes activities! We ended the revival by
celebrating our 15 year church anniversary with almost 350 in attendance, 11 were saved
and baptized, we worshipped the Lord with much singing, we were challenged by a message
from Evangelist Paul Crow and ate together to celebrate the goodness of the Lord over the
Living Baptist Church. The Lord has transformed lives and a community by the power of the

gospel!

We are presently preparing for a month long soul winning campaign. 34 pastors in the Dom.
Rep..Haiti and Cuba will be ramping up their soul winning efforts for the month of February.
Please pray for many to hear the gospel. Pray for every book of Romans and gospel tract
distributed to be used by the Lord, and pray for souls to be saved, baptized, and added to the
church.

Thank you for partnering with us all these years! God 1s doing great and mighty things.

please do not get weary in the work of prayer!

All4Jesusdever!

Biz and Erica Lerisse
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